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 May 18, 2018  

 

Upper Canada Transmission Inc. (NextBridge) and Hydro One Networks Inc. (Hydro 

One) filed applications with the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) on July 31, 2017 under 

section 92 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998, S.O. 1998, c. 15, Schedule B.  

 

NextBridge’s application1 seeks an order granting leave to construct a new electricity 

transmission line in northwest Ontario (the Project).  Hydro One’s related application2 

seeks an order granting leave to construct the facilities necessary to upgrade existing 

transmission stations associated with the Project. The OEB decided to hear these two 

applications in one proceeding.  

 

This Procedural Order cancels the oral hearing dates previously scheduled on June 4, 

June 5, June 7, June 8 and June 11, 2018. The OEB will establish new dates for the 

oral hearing at a later date. 

 
It is necessary to make provision for the following matters related to this proceeding. 

The OEB may issue further procedural orders from time to time. 

 

                                                 
1 EB-2017-0182 
2 EB-2017-0194 
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THE ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD ORDERS THAT: 

 

1. The oral hearing, previously scheduled to begin on June 4, 2018 at 9:30 a.m. in 

the OEB’s hearing room at 2300 Yonge Street, 25th Floor, Toronto and to 

continue on June 5, June 7, June 8 and June 11, 2018, is cancelled. 

 

DATED at Toronto, May 18, 2018 

 

ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD 

 
Original signed by 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


